EVENTS AND INFORMATION FOR THE TOU COMMUNITY

VOL. 6, NO. 2

AUGUST 28, 2000

Fall Film Series highlights memorable movies from the 1930s, 1940s, 1950s

RTVF KICKS OFF ITS FINE FILM SERIES FOR fall with Frank Capra's romantic comedy *It Happened One Night*, showing at 7 p.m. Aug. 31 in Rm. 164 of the Moudy Bldg. S. Released in 1934, this classic stars Clark Gable and Claudette Colbert.

The series of free screenings continues at the same time and place each Thursday evening throughout the semester.

Joan McGettigan (RTVF) opens each session with brief background notes. For more information, phone ext. 7630.

SEPT. 7

The 39 Steps (1935)

Robert Donat is mistaken for a killer and finds himself involved in international intrigue in this Alfred Hitchcock classic.

SEPT. 14

To Kill a Mockingbird (1962)

Gregory Peck won an Academy Award playing a lawyer and single father in the South during the Great Depression. (Film runs 129 minutes).

SEPT. 21

On the Town (1949)

Three sailors spend a 24-hour leave in New York City—singing and dancing. After all, they are Gene Kelly, Frank Sinatra, and Jules Munshin. Also starring: Vera Ellen, Ann Miller, and Betty Garrett.

SEPT. 28

The Razor's Edge (1946)

This faithful adaptation of Somerset Maugham's novel stars Tyrone Power as a young man seeking wisdom rather than financial success. Co-stars Gene Tierney, Anne Baxter, Clifton Webb, and Herbert Marshall. (Film runs 146 minutes.)

OCT. 5

Gunga Din (1939)

Cary Grant, Douglas Fairbanks Jr. and Victor McLaglen tear up the screen as British officers in Colonial India. Also starring Sam Jaffe and Joan Fontaine.

OCT. 12

Red River (1948)

John Wayne and Montgomery Clift fight for control of the first herd to travel the Chisholm Trail.

OCT. 19

The Third Man (1949)

This stunningly photographed mystery features Joseph Cotten as a naive American in over his head in post-WWII Vienna. Also

stars Orson Welles and Alida Valli.

OCT. 26

The Invisible Man (1933)

H.G. Wells' novel is brilliantly adapted for the screen, with Claude Rains as the scientist who pays a high price for his experiments.

NOV. 2

To Each His Own (1946)

Olivia DeHavilland won an Oscar for her performance as an unwed mother who struggles to remain in her son's life after she loses him to another woman.

NOV. 9

How Green Was My Valley (1941)
John Ford directs a stellar cast in this bittersweet story about a Welsh mining community.

NOV. 16

The Bandwagon (1953)

Fred Astaire and Cyd Charisse star in this exuberant musical about a movie star's return to Broadway. •

Women's Resource Center announces 2000-2001 lineup

TCU WOMEN'S RESOURCE CENTER IS currently distributing bookmarks to faculty, staff and students, announcing its schedule of events for the new academic year.

Marcy Paul, program coordinator, hopes everyone will mark the following dates on their calendars:

Sept. 23

TCU Leaps

Community Service Saturday

Sept. 26

Christy Haubegger, founder and president of *Latina* magazine 7 p.m., Student Center ballroom

March 8

International Women's Day Luncheon

March 27-29

Women's Symposium

April 19

Holocaust Remembrance Day

The bookmark also contains the Women's Resource Center's new mission statement:

"The purpose of the TCU Women's Resource Center is to provide a forum on campus for addressing issues that are

EVENTS

Aug. 29

Women's Soccer, TCU vs. Texas Tech, 4 p.m., Garvey Rosenthal Soccer Field.*

Aug. 31

RTVF Film Series: It Happened One Night (1934) starring Clark Gable and Claudette Colbert, 7 p.m., Moudy Bldg, room 164S. Call ext. 7630 for more information.

Sept. 2

Men's Soccer, TCU vs. UT-Dallas, 4 p.m., Garvey Rosenthal Soccer Field.*

Sept. 4

Labor Day. University offices closed.

Sept. 5

Staff Assembly open meeting, 3:30-5 p.m., Kelly Center Cox Banquet Hall. For information, call Jean Andrus at ext. 7115

*Call the athletic ticket office at ext. 7967.

especially significant for all women. The Center encourages dialogue among students, faculty and staff. We are committed to programming that invites participation by the broader Fort Worth community. The Women's Resource Center at Texas Christian University calls attention to how our private and public lives intersect within the university and society."

Invitations to the Women's Resource Center's opening breakfast are in the mail. The event is scheduled for 7:30 to 9 a.m. Sept. 6 in Student Center, Rm. 220. RSVP to Marcy by Sept. 1 at ext. 7855. ◆

"Frantastic Friday" upcoming

HEAD FOOTBALL COACH **DENNIS** Franchione will host his annual pre-season pep rally and barbecue dinner, "Frantastic Friday," on September 15 at 6:30 p.m. in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum.

The event, which will be emceed by WBAP radio personality Hal Jay, will feature carnival games and entertainment for children, as well as appearances by the TCU Band, TCU Cheerleaders and SuperFrog. Drawings also will be held for a TCU football jersey, an autographed football, a sideline pass to a TCU home game and an assortment of dinner gift certificates.

Tickets for the event are \$10 for adults and \$5 for children under 10.

For more information, contact the TCU Alumni Office at ext. 7803. ◆

A community dedicated to learning, TCU educates individuals to think and act as ethical leaders and responsible citizens in the global community.

Faculty Center menus

Monday, Aug. 28 Beef stew Brown rice Kernel corn Tuesday, Aug. 29 Chicken tettrazini Oven-brown potatoes Lentil, rice, spinach pilaf Wednesday, Aug. 30 Chopped steak w/ onions Garlic mashed potatoes Corn cob-ettes Thursday, Aug. 31 Fiesta steak Black-eved peas Wild rice Friday, Sept. 1 Chicken breast Florentine Garlic oven-roasted potatoes Italian blend

Library orientation plans

MARY COUTS BURNETT LIBRARY WILL host four orientation sessions this fall. The first two sessions are designed to introduce new faculty/staff/students to the facilities and services available at the Mary Couts Burnett Library. The last two sessions are introductions to the electronic resources available through the library.

There were almost 30 additions to the library's offering of electronic resources over the past year. The library now provides access to over 150 databases, many of which can now be accessed through the Internet. Questions about the orientation sessions, or scheduling of a personal orientation session can be arranged by contacting Victor Baeza (v.baeza@tcu.edu) at ext. 7311, or by calling the Reference Desk at ext. 7117.

Wednesday, Sept. 6, 3-4 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 7, 11 a.m.-noon Monday, Sept. 11, 11 a.m.-noon Tuesday, Sept. 12, 3-4 p.m.

TCU THIS WEEK is published every Monday (every other week in the summer) by TCU's Office of Communications. Submit story information, classifieds and calendar items in writing one week before publication.

Sandra Hawk Record, editor
Kelli Horst, director of communications
Tracy Syler-Doctson, assistant director of
communications
Chad Lorance, communications specialist
Terri Gartner, administrative assistant
Krista Richardson, intern
Ashley Hodo, student assistant

How to reach us: 257-7810 Campus mail: TCU Box 297050 E-mail: NEWS@TCU.EDU

Printing Services Glen Bradford , manager Joe Lusk

For delivery changes, call Judy Cartmill at 257-7899

NEW FACES

Debbie Bearden has joined the political science department as an administrative assistant. A journalism student, she was formerly employed in the UTA College of Business.

Phan Clark has been hired as a teacher assistant at Starpoint School. She has education and training in accounting.

Michelle Fleek is a new financial aid advisor in scholarships and financial aid. She has a B.S. in psychology from TCU and an M.A. degree in clinical psychology from St. Mary's University. Michelle formerly worked at the University of Dallas.

Kathy Hamer has joined campus life as student affairs publication coordinator. She is a graduate of the University of Southern Colorado and has done graduate work at University of Aix-Marseille in Aix-en-Provence, France. Kathy has been TCU's student yearbook advisor since 1992.

Drew Harris has been named associate director of athletic media relations. He formerly worked in public relations for the Kansas City Wizards, as well as media relations for the Kansas City Chiefs and Kansas City Royals.

Andie Piehl, has joined the College of Fine Arts as assistant to Dean Scott Sullivan. She was graduated from TCU with a B.A. in English and has worked at Tarrant County College.

Grant Wietzel is the new program coordinator in campus life. He received a B.S. degree in RTVF from TCU in May 1999 and has been teaching English in Cuernavaca, Mexico.

KUDOS

The School of Music has received the year 2000 First Place award for "The Promotion and Performance of American Music," presented by the National Federation of Music Clubs.

Between June 1999 and May 2000, TCU musicians gave a total of 213 performances of works by 138 American composers on 70 programs. Nearly 20% of the programs were "All-American," and at least one American work was heard on 60% of the programs. Some 21 composers were present for their performances and 13 works were given their premieres.

In addition to concerts and recitals, 15 visiting artists and lecturers participated in seminars, workshops or master classes. Discounting a considerable radio audience, approximately 8,740 people attended these events, with an average audience of 125.

The TCU School of Music has been a

member of the 101-year-old NFMC since the early 1950s and previously won the First Place award in 1966, 1988 and 1997.

BIRTHS

Congratulations to Gay Boydston (advancement) on the birth of her third grandchild, Kassidy Wayne Vann, on July 12. Proud parents are Amy and Mark Vann. Amy '91/'92 was formerly part-time faculty at Miller Speech and Hearing Clinic.

The baby weighed 8 lbs. 10 oz. and was 20-1/4 inches at birth.

Congratulations to Anantha Babbili (journalism) and his wife, Mary, on the birth of a daughter, Samantha Sarah, Aug. 21. She weighed 6 lbs. 2 oz. and was 20-1/2 inches long.

DEATHS

Sympathy is extended to **Sondra Harris** (alumni) in the death of her husband, Roy, on Aug. 20 in Fort Worth. Services were held Aug. 23 at University Baptist Church.

CLASSIFIEDS

FOR SALE: Panasonic microcassette recorder. Has voice activation system and fast playback features, requires 2 AA batteries, great condition, \$20. Call Gloria at ext. 6866.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

The Human Resources office lists the following vacancies as of August 23. For more information on any of these positions, call ext. 7790.

Manager of Admissions Information Services -Admissions

Director of Freshman Admissions - Admissions MBA Career Services Director - School of Business Post Doctoral Fellow - Chemistry Director of Theological Library - Brite Divinity

School Scholarship / Stewardship Coordinator - Donor Relations

Director of Compliance - Athletics Assistant Director of the Tennis Center - Athletics Assistant Women's Basketball Coach - Athletics Assist. to Dir. of Football Op. for Recruiting -Athletics

Administrative Assistant - Student Affairs
Administrative Assistant - Admissions
Administrative Assistant - COSD
Administrative Assistant - School of Business
Administrative Research Coordinator - School of
Education (TRIO)

Administrative Program Specialist - Advancement Services

Registrar Assistant / 88% - Registrar
Data Control Specialist / 50% - Donor Relations
Security Guard / 75% - Campus Police
Craft Technician/Painter - Physical Plant
Craft Technician/Electrician - Physical Plant
Craft Technician/General Maintenance - Physical
Plant

Craft Technician/HVAC Control Center - Physical Plant

Horticultural Supervisor - Physical Plant Irrigation System Specialist - Physical Plant Groundskeeper - Physical Plant Service Assistant - University Services Service Assistant - Facility Services Service Assistant / 90-day assignment - Facility Services